

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

19.7.24 - Y6 Leavers Assembly 2.15pm

19.7.24 3.15pm - Summer Holidays begin!

CONTACT INFORMATION



01253 761022/01253 763601

The Office is open 8.30am - 4.30pm



Stanley Website



Syn<u>ergy Website</u>



🖄 Off<u>ice Email Address</u>



Facebook Paae

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER FRIDAY 12TH JULY 2024

YEAR 6 CONCERT - CHARLIE AND THE CHOCOLATE **FACTORY**

It is difficult to describe just how proud we were as a school to see our Year 6 children perform and manage their last production as part of Stanley Primary School. The whole concert was just magical. We hope that these are memories they will cherish forever.

Thank you again for your support. We would also like to thank the PTFA and yourselves as the money you have raised so far at PTFA events this year has allowed our school to purchase a portable sound system which really supported our children to produce their wonderful performance.

YEAR 4 MUSIC CONCERT AND PERIPATETIC PERFORMANCE

Thanks to all parents/carers who joined us this morning to support the children during their musical performance. We have so much talent at Stanley! Thank you to Blackpool Music Service too for the provision of such wonderful tuition.

PTFA BALLOON RACE

Massive thank you to all those who bought a balloon. We raised just over £500 which will go towards the exciting events that the PTFA will be organising!

BOOK SALE

Our house captains are holding a book sale for the junior children (Y3/4/5/6) at playtime on Monday 15th July. The books will be on sale from 10p - 50p. They are books that are no longer required in our reading scheme or library provision.

PARKING

Please can we just remind you to be considerate of our residents at drop off/pick up times. Please do not park over driveways/on double yellow lines.

REMINDERS

- Please can we remind parents NOT to send ANY TYPE OF NUTS/FOOD INCLUDING NUTS into school.
- Please can we remind parents
 NOT to send sweets or chocolate bars into school with their child for snacktimes/lunchtimes.
- Due to the children having no access to water fountains, please make sure your child brings a drink of water to school – NO
 FI77Y DRINKS.
- Our school has a strict 'No Smoking/Vaping' policy. Please can we remind parents NOT TO SMOKE OR VAPE on our grounds.
- Please remember, if your child has had a case of sickness or diarrhoea, our policy is to stay off for 48 hours since the last episode.
- To report an absence please call 01253 761022 and select 'Option 1'. Please also let us know in advance of any appointments/reasons for collecting your child early.
- If your child requires medicine to be given in school please email us with the following details:
 - 1. Name of child and class
 - 2. Name of medicine 3. Dose
 - 4. Time to be given
 - 5. Dates to be given

ALL MEDICINE SHOULD BE BROUGHT TO AND COLLECTED FROM THE OFFICE BY AN ADULT.

CHORAL SPEAKING

A group of Year 3 children took part in a Choral Speaking competition along with 12 schools across Blackpool and they came 1st in the Year 3 and 4 category. They have worked so hard for this and we are super proud as always!

HEDGEHOG RESCUE





Operation Encompass now operates throughout Lancashire police force. It helps police and schools work together to provide emotional and practical help to children. The system ensures that when police are called to an incident of domestic abuse, where there are children in the household who have experienced the domestic incident, the police will inform the school (Miss Manson) before the child or children arrive the following day. This ensures that the school has up to date relevant information about the child's circumstances and can enable support to be given to the child.